Hi all, 
First of all, please view the below link when you have the chance - "The problem of Sustainability"

https://www.instagram.com/p/CT1RCbjKCr6/?utm_medium=copy_link

And 2 more items from Elizabeth:

· There was a post on the Buzz from a resident asking people not to idle -- how wonderful!
· Please send me any great resources about fall lawn management to put on FB. 
(Below, in BOLD, are upcoming events)

1. The meeting opened up with guest Criag Ness giving us an update regarding a local transit initiative - a rapid bus transit link running east to west (dedicated bus lane for faster travel). Sponsored by COTA and MORPC and Sierra Club, getting federal funding. Main Street through Bexley is on the proposed route; there has been some pushback from local residents. Initiative fits well into Bexley's Climate Action Plan. Stay tuned! 

2. SWACO tour - Elizabeth recently took 14 people on a great tour of the landfill. On Tuesday, 10/19 there is a tour of Rumpke planned. Please let Elizabeth know if you are interested in attending. Elizabeth also noted that views to our website have been increasing and there were 3 articles on sustainability recently in the local news!

3. Dog Waste - Rebecca reported that the "Yes You Can, Use My Can" stickers are being finalized.
She found a green company to print the stickers; she will get 1,500. It was discussed whether the stickers will only go on Alley cans or cans that are out front of residents' homes. Also suggested that the Dog Waste initiative be the focus of the ESAC table at the farmers market on 10/7. (Really the most environmentally correct way to pick up dog waste is to use a tissue and carry home to flush!! Eew :))

4. Food waste composting - Steve reported that there is nothing new to report, but that George is still developing his market plan. Steve and Joanne will try to get back out to recruit residents to compost in mid-October. Currently the number of families who compost stands at 1,679. 

5. Great Green Bexley Independent Study Challenge - next round of this is off to a good start! Thanks Elizabeth for your efforts here!

6. New waste receptacles from SWACO - If i heard correctly, the city of Bexley has some of these on loan. There is grant money available for communities to purchase these. They have more clear signage about proper waste disposal. Still a lot of education needed on this.

7. Main Event, Friday 10/1 - who can help monitor waste stations? Please let Elizabeth know if you are able to help!

8. Legislation - PACE program is a go ahead! There will be forthcoming news about rolling this out with other communities.

Ben had a good meeting with the OEC regarding recycling for businesses.

9. Litter pick up - There was a good turn out at the 9/19 clean up at Nelson Park. Thanks to Addison for leading this event! It has been proposed that we change the time from 1:00 on Saturdays to later in the day, say 4:00. I think we should try this at the October clean up on 10/16. I noticed a lot of trash on the bike trail near Kroger. Thinking that might be a good spot for the October clean up.

10. Mosquito abatement plan - Working on a pilot program for mosquito management with Mary Garner and increased awareness and education for Bexley residents.

Alex Meyer, a BHS 2014 graduate, is working on our mosquito management plan for his master's degree in Natural Resources. Alex will join us at our October ESAC meeting.

11. Climate Action Plan - in the "gathering information" phase

12.Sustainability Forum - Friday, October 15, downtown from 8:00 - 4:00. The city of Bexley has purchased a table. Please let Elizabeth know by 10/8 if you would like to attend! The major theme of the forum is Reduce, Recycle,Compost. There will be an outbreak session focusing on the various community sustainability groups in central Ohio. New Albany has recently formed the newest sustainability group.

13. Love Your Alley - Rebecca reported that there was a nice garden tour recently. There was a lemonade stand which raised $40 for OPHI (Ohio Pollinator Habitat Initiative)

14. Schools update - There has been discussion with Juliana Carvi, Food Services Director at Bexley Schools and Harley Williams concerning composting in the cafeterias. Mayor Kessler is going to speak to Dr. Fine, superintendent, as well. Steve Grossman has also talked to Dr. Fine.

15. Chamber of Commerce - Lesli reported that Taste of Bexley occuring Thursday, 9/23. They are providing cups for water in order to eliminate the need for single use plastic water bottles. (I worked the water table at the event, and it was super easy to do. A big step towards being more sustainable!)

16. New business - Anyone want to spearhead the "Solsmart" program? Here is the link: https://solsmart.org/how-we-help/what-is-solsmart/ 
Bexley can apply for this designation

17. Candidates Forum - I am not sure how many of these remain, but if you have questions regarding sustainability issues in Bexley, please write your questions and attend these forums.

18. City's strategic plan - Mayor Kessler is currently working on a new plan. Last plan was created in 2013. Here are some topics: Mosquito spraying, carbon emissions, biodiversity, transportation. What other topics do you want to see incorporated? Let Elizabeth know

Thanks, everyone! Happy fall.

Kathy
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